
CHESS NOTES   12.06.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South played their las t match of 
the season when they ventured to the Electric Socia l Club in 
Grantham. On board 2, Lincoln’s James Irwin was pai red as 
white against Grantham stalwart Grenville Wollerton  and we 
pick up the game after black has just played 32. .. .Bf5 (see 
diagram) threatening James’ queen. 
 
Play continued 33. Qd2 Rxd4 34. Qxd4 Be6 35. Qxa7 w inning a 
pawn for white. James tried to take advantage with 35. ...h5 
36. h4 Bg4 37. Rd2 Qc7 38. Qd4 Be6 39. a3 Qa5 but a fter 40. 
Bh3 Bd5 41. Bg2 Be6 he felt unable to make headway and a draw 
was agreed. 
 
Unfortunately, this was all that Lincoln could must er as 
Grantham ran out winners by 3½ to ½ meaning that Gr antham, 
although unable to win the title finished above Lin coln who 
finished in a disappointing 4 th  place. However, a positive note 
is that James, in his first season, after a slow st art won 6 
and drew 3 of his games in Division 2, had a credit able draw 
in his game for Lincoln in Division 1 and also had a couple of 
good games for the county under u120 team so promis es to be a 
leading light in next season’s campaign. 
 
As regards the title race, Louth, having been in 4 th  place 
themselves at Christmas beat Lincoln twice and then  also 
defeated league leaders and reigning champions Spal ding to 
take the title with a couple of matches to spare. G rantham 
beat Louth to finish second and Spalding third with  
Horncastle, in their first season, found the going tough and 
took the wooden spoon. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


